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24 June 2022 
 
Dear Parents / Carers,   
 

As we reach the end of session 2021- 2022 I would like to thank you all for your continued 
support for the school, our staff and your children. At the heart of the success of Dunbarney 
Primary School is the strong sense of community and the support of our parents. It was 
wonderful to see so many of you at our recent parents' nights and also at the very successful 
Primary Six performance this week.  
 
I would like to wish our lovely Primary Seven pupils all the very best for secondary school. It 
has been an absolute pleasure to have known you for the past seven plus years.   
 

We have loved the opportunities presented to us as life has returned to normal in school and 
will be issuing a pupil newspaper on SWAY next week with photographs and videos of some 
of the highlights of this term.   
 

The end of session Church Service will take place in Dunbarney Church on Thursday  at 
11.00am – all members of our community are welcome to join us there. 
 

Staffing News   
 

We have some staff leaving us at the end of term:- 
 

• Mr Roy who has been our Learning Support Teacher for the past five years has been 
redeployed to another school. I will let parents know who his replacement will be 
when I find out.  

 

• Mrs Marshall one of our learning support team is leaving to spend more time with her 
gorgeous granddaughter.   

 

• Mrs Buszek is leaving us as it is the end of her probationary year 
 

• Ms Thomas is transferring back to Abernethy Nursery.  
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I would like to take this opportunity to thank them all for their hard work and commitment to 
helping all our young people at Dunbarney to be their best selves. They will all be missed by 
the Dunbarney Community, and we wish them all well for the future.   
 

School Uniform  
 

After the summer holidays we will return to full school uniform. This means grey trousers, 
skirts or pinafores worn with a white school shirt and tie or a white polo shirt and green 
school sweatshirt. Jumpers, cardigans sweatshirts and tank tops must be bottle green. 
School dresses should be green and white check.  
 

Please ensure that ALL  items of uniform, bags, jackets pencil cases, hats gloves etc have 
your child’s name on them.   
 

PE KIT  
 
Over the past few years, we have discovered how much easier life can be when children 
don’t need to change for PE. From August on PE days children should come to school 
wearing a T Shirt and school sweatshirt. The T shirt can be plain white or a house colour T 
shirt from our school suppliers. T shirts should not be branded fashion or football tops. On 
the bottom half children can wear black leggings, trackies or shorts. Children can wear 
trainers on PE days but should also have a pair of black gym shoes which they can keep in 
their tray at school.   Parents/carers no longer need to supply a PE Kit in a PE bag.  
 

Community News: Summer Tennis   
 
Looking for an activity over the summer and beyond?  
Look no further than the tennis club, to spend some quality, healthy time with your children 
.   
Join your child, purchase a key- then bring them along to practise their skills – a great value 
activity for the summer holidays. Lots of free court time available daily.   
 There will be new tennis coaching starting in August – with some spaces available .   
For information contact:          Bridgeofearntennisclub@gmail.com  
  
Standards and Quality Report  
 
Each Scottish school is required to report annually on it progress on key areas of provision.   
Please see attached for the S&Q Report for Dunbarney Primary School for session 2021-
22.  
  
Wishing all our families a very happy summer holiday and I look forward to seeing you all 
well rested and refreshed on 17th August.   
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